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MINUTES
Wednesday, July 1, 2020 – 7:30 a.m.
Regular Meeting
Zoom Meeting

CALL TO ORDER & NOTATION OF ROLL
The Regular Meeting of the Albert Lea Port Authority was called to order on Wednesday, July 1, 2020 at 7:30 a.m. by President Nelson. Roll was noted by the Board Secretary.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Sarah Nelson, President; Nate Jansen, Vice President; Mark Heinemann, Treasurer; Vern Rasmussen, Jr., Rich Murray, Bryan Skogheim, Tricia Dahl

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS PRESENT: Jerry Gabrielatos, City of Albert Lea Representative; Holly Karsjens, Local Tourism Representative; Shari Jensen, Business Community Representative

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS ABSENT: Tom Jensen, Freeborn County Representative; Mike Lee, Freeborn County Representative

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Phillip Johnson, Executive Director; Noelle Hagen, Assistant Executive Director; Sydney Chicos, Intern
 
GUESTS: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM JUNE 3, 2020 REGULAR MEETING
The minutes from the Wednesday, June 3rd regular meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Heinemann made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Commissioner Skogheim. President Nelson asked for any further discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed.

RESOLUTION PA-20-12 AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF CLAIMS
The claims were presented for review. Commissioner Skogheim made a motion to accept the claims as presented in the amount of $104,123.66, seconded by Commissioner Jansen. President Nelson asked for any further discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed.

STAFF REPORT
· COVID-19 Response and Resources
· There have been 52 applications submitted, 8 are incomplete and we are working with the businesses to turn in the missing attachments. Staff has been discussing with partners the possibility of creating a second round and dropping the amount of gross income loss from 50% to 20%. As well as a grant for non-profits. 
· Commissioner Heinemann asked if non-profits would include religious organizations? Executive Director Johnson responded that there is a lot to consider including do you base the amount on projected fundraising/donations lost, give a uniform amount, etc. 
· The COVID-19 Forgivable Grant Committee will discuss today and give their recommendations on the second round to the City Council, County Commissioners, and ALEDA boards. 
· Strategic Planning
· Executive Director Johnson, Executive Director of the CVB, Holly Karsjens, and Executive Director Shari Jensen of the Chamber will begin meeting weekly to discuss shared projects and strategic planning goals. 
· Unique Opportunities, LLC. 
· The proposed TIF was approved at the council meeting, final agreements need to be completed. There are also environmental issues that will need to be addressed at the site for this development and future developments. 
· The company hopes to break ground on the project in the fall of 2020. 
· Judisch and Judisch Enterprises, Inc. 
· Executive Director Johnson spoke with the group last week. The townhouses at Wedgewood project has not moved forward yet, there is still interest in building townhouses at Blazing Star Landing. 
· Collaboration (ALEDA/CVB/Chamber)
· The CVB will be moving into the share space and all three organizations will be under one roof. Staff will work on a sub-lease and will work with the orgs. to negotiate shared costs. 
· Assistant Executive Director Salary
· Executive Director Johnson stated that the budget for staff has been cut back from previous years as there are only two employees now instead of three. Executive Director Johnson doesn’t feel that we need a third employee at this time but will share the receptionist with Chamber and CVB. 
· Executive Director Johnson noted that ultimately the salary for the position should be higher and that there is room in the budget to increase the pay this year and further increases can be given over the next two years to increase the salary to 70,000 per year. 
· Commissioner Skogheim commented that Assistant Director Hagen has made strides to continue her education in economic development which he noted is a benefit to our organization so I am for your recommendation. 
· President Nelson noted that when you have a small team its essential to have people who can work well together and our team does so it makes sense to compensate her accordingly and keep her here. 
· Commissioner Skogheim moved to approve the 6% increase, seconded by Commissioner Jansen. President Nelson asked for any further discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed.
· Technology Update
· The laptop that the intern has been using has failed and is not working properly. The executive director desktop computer is also dated and slow. These computers are making accomplishing every day tasks difficult and more timely than necessary. Staff discussed with our IT consultant and he recommended purchasing two new Dell Vastro Laptops at $2,800 for two laptops plus accessories. The assistant director laptop which is the newest of all computers we own will be handed down to the intern position as the computer runs fine and is in good condition. Staff is looking for a formal board vote to approve the technology expense as it was not written into this year’s budget. 
· Commissioner Jansen moved to approve the purchase of new computers for staff as described in the staff report, seconded by Commissioner Skogheim. President Nelson asked for any further discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed.  
· Conferences/Meetings to Note
· Staff met with the United Way of Freeborn County. They received a grant to hire a VISTA Corps member to help them work on expanding their services for the community. 
· Staff met with SMIF via Zoom call to discuss the Entrepreneurial Bridge Event which was previously in Austin, but will be held in Albert Lea this year. However, due to COVID-19 the event will be held online in a zoom-type format on September 29th. Next year the plan is to have an in-person event in Albert Lea. 
· The Township Fire Department has a pending sale already, which is great for the community to have that building sold and utilized. 

EX-OFFICIO UPDATE
· Freeborn County – Tom Jensen 
· No update.
· City of Albert Lea – Jerry Gabrielatos 
· The City and County will be eligible to receive CARES Act dollars to reimburse spending related to COVID-19 expenses.
· City Finance Director Kristi Brutlag has been working with ALEDA and the County on the COVID-19 Relief fund and City Planner Megan Boeck has been taking the lead on the development side. 
· City staff has mainly been working on internal projects through this time.  
· Chamber of Commerce – Shari Jensen
·  Shari has been reaching out to businesses and researching and learning about the organization and what is currently going on. 
· Also partnering with the CVB on the Flare for the Fourth Event. 
· Convention and Visitors Bureau – Holly Karsjens
· Flare for the Fourth event is using the hashtag #FlareForTheFourthAL and there has been lots of engagement. 
· Kinda Crazy Days will be coming up July 16, 17, and 18th – it’s community wide and is not a festival so it will not be pushing any sort of congregating. 
· Explore MN normally gives the CVB matched funding for advertising outside of the state. They’ve cut that fund and moved it into a fund to advertise within our state. More information will be coming out soon, Holly will be trying to find ways to utilize the dollars and spend them with local marketing agencies to support them as well. 
· A few community members have reached out about a play area at the Northbridge Mall. The idea is to have a small play area with equipment for children under six – equipment would be simple and likely padded – and enclosed in a booth or a wall with one entrance/exit. This would not be the big inflatables or large jungle gym that has also been discussed in the community. Currently assisting the group in researching all the details and what level of responsibility the mall would need to take as far as maintenance, cleaning, etc. 
· Spent some time canvassing the hotels and introducing herself to start the relationship with the hotels in the community and left letters for the managers/owners of the hotels. Also trying to gauge interest in restarting a hospitality group. 

COMMISSIONER/OTHER ITEMS
None 

ADJOURNMENT 
Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Heinemann. The motion carried 7 in favor, 0 opposed. The meeting adjourned at 8:11 am.


Filed and attested July 1, 2020.                                   
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_______________________				____________________________
President                                       			Secretary 



	


	ALEDA MISSION STATEMENT 
“To provide and promote services and resources to retain, expand, create and attract businesses, increase tax base and quality employment opportunities in Freeborn County.”
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